CLRC EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MINUTES 
Date:  Thursday, February 9, 2006, 2:00 p.m.
Location:  CLRC

Chair:  Steve Frisbee

Recorder:  Barb Grimes

Present:  Bob Brown, Betsy Elkins, Steve Frisbee, Barb Grimes, Nancy Howe

Excused:  Ann Harris, Liz Metzger

Minutes of December 9, 2005

The minutes were approved in a motion by Betsy Elkins, seconded by Bob Brown.

Financial Report

Betsy Elkins, Treasurer of the Board, reported that the committee met on this past Tuesday.  They reviewed the check and deposit register and grant reports and found that everything was in order.  The committee is pleased with the new bookkeeper, Courtney, who attends the Finance Committee meetings.  We no longer have an EZPass account.

Executive Director’s Report

1. Lobby Day – Nancy Howe reported that letters have gone out to the bus companies to find out what they charge.  SUNY Cortland inquired about using our buses.  Flyers have gone out to our members.  A group is coming from Fulton Public Library.
2. ALA MidWinter Meeting – Nancy reported that she attend several seminars and saw both Mike McLane and Jeannette Smithee there.  She reported on a seminar that was focused on consortial resource sharing.

3. New Executive Director - Nancy reported that Penelope Klein has moved to the area and will start on Monday, February 13.

4. Delivery system – The Rochester region 3R’s has started a pilot project with Land.  This will be something to keep our eye on as we would like to explore other delivery possibilities in order to cut costs.

5. Syracuse Schools – Nancy reported that The Syracuse School System sent a    check for $412 to cover the 2005-06 dues.  The Executive Committee agreed that we should bring this matter to the entire board for a decision on whether or not to reinstate the Syracuse Schools as a CLRC member.  The school district owes dues for both 2004-05 and 2005-06.  
Nominating and Board Development Committee

Barb Grimes reported that Paul Pflanz from the Onondaga Historical Society, has agreed to serve on the Board as a replacement for Sydney Loftis until October 2006.  Another Board member is being sought to replace Fred Fusco.
Hospital Library Services Committee

Nancy reported that the Committee has decided not to renew the contract with Kathy Hughes, the current circuit librarian.  SUNY Upstate University also does not want to continue the current contract where they host the circuit librarian at their site.  The current contract is up on March 31.  There is a possibility that Little Falls Hospital may not renew as one of the circuit libraries.  All four of the hospitals were visited and highly value having a circuit librarian.  An RFP to house the circuit library program will be sent to members.  An ad for the circuit librarian will go out as well.  A search committee will be formed.
The meeting was adjourned at 3:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Barbara Grimes
